Minutes

Executive Committee Council on Postsecondary Education June 5, 2017

The Chair and Vice Chair of the Executive Committee of the Council on Postsecondary Education met June 5, 2017, at 3:00 p.m. ET at the Blue & Co., LLC, offices in Lexington, Kentucky.

WELCOMING AND ROLL CALL The following members attended: Sherrill Zimmerman & Ben Brandstetter. Heather Faesy from the Council staff attended.

REVIEW PRESIDENT EVALUATION SURVEY RESPONSES The purpose of the meeting was to open and review the responses to the surveys pertaining to President King's annual evaluation.

Survey forms were mailed to the Governor and four members of his staff, five leaders representing statewide education and policy organizations, and twelve leaders of the General Assembly. Additionally, the following groups were emailed a link to online surveys:

- Eight university presidents, the president of KCTCS, and the president of AIKCU;
- Fifteen current members of the Council on Postsecondary Education; and
- Eleven senior members of the staff on Council on Postsecondary Education.

Those who were mailed a survey were supplied with a postage-paid envelope addressed to CPE's auditor, Blue and Co, LLC., and were asked to return the survey by May 15, 2017. The envelopes remained sealed until the Executive Committee met on June 5, 2017 to open the submissions and record the results.

Council staff retained the survey responses to prepare a summary for the Executive Committee to review at its June 16 meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Robert L. King President

uest d. In

Heather M. Faesy

Associate, Board Relations & Vecial

Projects